
Letter from the Editor 
 
I am pleased to share the Proceedings of the 48th Annual Conference of the International 
Association of School Librarianship conference and the 23rd International Forum on Research in 
School Librarianship held in Dubrovnik, Croatia from October 21-25, 2019.  The Research 
Papers and Research Abstracts were peer-reviewed by a minimum of three school library 
researchers.  
 
These Proceedings are made available freely to all through the support of the University of 
Alberta Libraries’ no-fee publishing service.  The University of Alberta Libraries provide web 
hosting for journals (and conference proceedings) using the Open Journal System (OJS) 
publishing software.  
 
I would like to thank Sonya Betz, Head, Library Publishing and Digital Production Services, for 
her ongoing support and leadership in promoting open access initiatives.  I would also like to 
thank Emily Zheng, Publishing and Digitization Specialist, for her technical support and for 
being willing to answer all questions in a friendly and timely fashion. 
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